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SCHOOL COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT 
David Twombly, Chair (present) 
Jennifer Fleming, Vice Chair (present) 
Ernest Minelli, Secretary (present) 
Kyle Conley, Member (present) 
Stephanie Peters, Member (present) 
 
ADVISORY BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT 
David Clinton  Jay Polito   Jason Frady 
Chad Wolfe   Patricia Cormier  Daniel Sullivan 
Robyn Healey  Robert Carney    
    
HULL PUBLIC SCHOOLS REPRESENTATIVES 
Judith Kuehn, Superintendent of Schools 
Diane Saniuk, School Business Administrator  
Kristen Ryan, Director of Student Services 
Mary Merrigan, Director of Curriculum and Assessment 
Nicole Nosek, Hull High School Principal 
Anthony Hrivnak, Memorial School Principal 
Christine Cappadona, Jacobs School Principal 
Brian Mullin, HTA Co-president 
Maggie Ollerhead, Secretary to the Superintendent 
 

The School Committee met as part of the Advisory Board Meeting.   
 
Motion: David Twombly    Second: Jennifer Fleming 
Move to open the School Committee portion of the Advisory Board meeting at 7:02 pm. 
Vote: 5-0-0 
 
FY23 School Budget 
Superintendent Judy Kuehn and Business Manager, Diane Saniuk, presented the FY23 school 
budget.  The presentation included the following: 
• FY23 Budget Priorities 
• ESSER Funds 
• FY19-FY23 Budget Comparison 
• Sources of Funds (FY22) 
• Upcoming Projects 
• FY23 Budget by Major Category 
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Ms. Kuehn answered questions from Advisory Board members, which concentrated on ESSER 
Funds; including the amount we will receive, what we can spend it on and what ESSER means.  
Advisory Board members thanked the School Administration and School Committee for the work 
they are doing and the collaboration between administration, faculty and students and the Pirate 
Pride being displayed after two long years of the pandemic. 

 
 Mr. Twombly asked if there was a discussion of Town Meeting Article 22.  Advisory Board 

members said that the wording of the article was changed and won’t be specifically for the school 
building project but any town building, with the priority being the schools use first. 

 
 Motion: David Twombly    Second: Stephanie Peters 
 Move to adjourn the School Committee portion of the meeting at 7:45 pm. 
 Vote: 5-0-0 
 

These Minutes of a meeting of 
the Hull School Committee were 
approved and adopted by the 
Committee on April 11, 2022 
 
 
 
Ernest Minelli, Secretary 
Hull School Committee 


